
Barrington Hills Park District 

Riding Center Advisory Committee Meeting 

Minutes 03/07/2017 

March 07, 2017 at 7:26 pm 

Park Board Rep: Steve Allen 

Guest: Maureen Crump 

AC Members:  

 Andre van Vuren 

 Gigi Iacovelli 

 Jeryl Olson 

 Barb McMorris 

Move to approve February minutes, Andre seconds, approved. 

UPDATES FROM PARK BOARD REPRESENTATIVE 

1. New outdoor arena sand and/or limestone to be done in April, before mini event. 

2. Use ordinance is passed. 

3. All previous discussed rentals are approved. Also, August 13th the Honor Ride, a bicycle ride, 

will start and stage at riding center, a full facility rental. 

a. RENTAL REQUESTS 

i. BHRC Barb Gerbitz Clinic April 1-2 

ii. Mini Event May 19th thru 21st 

iii. Horse Trials June 22nd thru June 25th full rental 

iv. Pony Club Camp June 5th thru 8th 

v. Ignite the Night submitted for a permit September 28th to October 2nd 

4. Handcart purchased to move heavy stuff. 

5. Trainer limitation will be discussed at next park board meeting. 

 

User fees will begin discussion again at next park board meeting. 

Polo barn cross ties have been ordered. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm 

 

 

 

a.  

6.  



RENTAL REQUESTS 

1. BHRC Barb Gerbitz Clinic April 1-2 

2. Mini Event May 19th thru 21st 

3. Horse Trails June 22nd thru June 25th full rental 

4. Pony Club Camp June 5th thru 8th 

5. Ignite the Night submitted for a permit September 28th to October 2nd. 

 

REQUEST FOR THE PARK BOARD  

OTHER COMMENTS AND UPDATES 

Trainer limitation suggestions from this committee is being submitted to Park Board. 

Park Board does not feel there is a way to limit the amount of approved trainers.  

Park Board to look into the number of trainers in the indoor and the outdoor arena.  

There are some trainers that are not signed up with the PD for lessons training in the arena. What action 

will the PB take? PB to discuss possible action steps. 

PC Sunday cancellation announcement procedure implemented  

All communications for AC business must be done via the new GMAIL.  

PREVIOUS SUGGESTIONS BY THE ADVISORY BOARD 

Limiting Trainers suggestions: 

1. Limit number of students in lessons and even fewer in indoor than outdoor. 
a. Indoor: 2 max 
b. Outdoor: 4 max  

2. Limit number of lessons given at same time. 
a. In indoor, one lesson of two or two lessons of one each, year round. 
b. In outdoor, no more than two lessons with up to two students each, or 

one lesson with up to four students. 
3. Limiting the number of lessons each trainer can give per month. This is to control 

one trainer from monopolizing facility. 
 

 

Adjourned 7:58 pm 


